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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance   2017-195
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: March 14, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: NCIS; F; JWW
Date of Analysis: March 17, 2017
Type of Action: Appropriation; Agreement Approval & Authorization
Bill Summary: The ordinance appropriates $15,000 from the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission, with no local match, to provide funding for a three-year monitoring and assessment of two artificial reefs in the St. Johns River west of San Marco by Jacksonville University as the City’s subcontractor, as initiated by B.T. 17-070; it approves and authorizes the Mayor and Corporation Secretary to execute  on behalf of the City the Agreement between the City of Jacksonville and Jacksonville University for St. Johns River Artificial Reed Monitoring ; it provides for oversight by the Environmental Quality Division of the Neighborhoods Department; it invokes the exception of Section 126.107(g) (Exemptions); Part 1 (General Regulations), Chapter 126 (Procurement Code), Ordinance Code, to allow for a direct contract with Jacksonville University for the artificial
reef monitoring; it provides for reports to the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission.
Background Information: Two artificial reefs were constructed in the St. Johns River during December 2014 by the City of Jacksonville in partnership with Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission (FWC) and the Coastal Conservation Association (CCA).  These river reefs are named the CCA Reef and the George Holt Reef and mark a new chapter in reef deployment in northeast Florida which historically focuses on offshore reef habitat.  This is the first time reefs have been deployed in the St. Johns River and are receiving fishing use.  Representative target fish that have been caught post- deployment, include yellow-mouth trout, black drum, red fish, mangrove snappers and sheepshead.  These reefs are one of a few that have been deployed in a brackish, tidal river system and their monitoring presents a set of unique challenges due to poor visibility from tannic water and currents.  (More recently Hurricane Matthew created aquatic habitat for miles upstream with debris ending up on the bottom, shoreline and offshore).  In 2015, JU asked FWC for a grant to expand detail and extend time for a 3-year survey.  FWC determined that JU was not an eligible entity, and the City agreed to act as grantee and to contract with JU for accomplishing the work.
Policy Impact: Environmental Quality Division/Neighborhoods Department
Fiscal Impact: The ordinance appropriates $15,000 in FWC funds, with no local match required.
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